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6th April 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer

Week beginning 19th April 2021 –School Return
I hope you have all had an enjoyable break so far and are managing to enjoy some sunshine (and some snow!) during this time.  I am sure you will be benefitting from a break from home schooling and are hopefully managing to catch up with some more friends and family safely too.  

In terms of returning to school, the Scottish Government announced today that all young people will return to fulltime in-school learning from Tuesday 20th April (Monday 19th April is an inservice day for Secondary Schools).   Any pupil who is shielding, should return to school on Monday 26th April.  The safety of our young people and staff is our immediate priority and therefore this means we will revert back to our August plans, where young people will enter and exit the school at staggered times and will enter and exit via different routes.  All young people and staff are also required to wear a face mask when in class and within the school building (unless medically exempt).  Our entrance/exits and staggered start times are detailed below:

S1/S4 pupils will enter the school grounds via the normal main ramp

S2/S5 pupils will enter via the delivery entrance gate on Fetlar Drive

S3/S6 pupils will enter via the PE pathway on Carmunnock Road

S1-S3 pupils should be in school between 8.40-8.45 am and S4-S6 pupils should be in school between 8.45 am-8.50 am.  All lessons will begin promptly at 8.50 am and pupils will follow their normal timetable.

For interval and lunchtime provisions, pupils should access the same areas as before:

S1 and S2 - Canteen

S3 – Side door of the canteen

S4-S6 – Social Area Café

S1 pupils will be released from classes prior to our normal break times, to allow them to purchase their canteen snack/lunch or settle to eat their snack/packed lunches.  S1 pupils must remain in school for lunch.  Given that we are moving into better weather and to reduce further the risk of spreading COVID-19, all breaks will be outdoors.  Each year group has a designated space in the playground, which they should use at intervals and lunchtimes.  Given the changing weather we can experience in Scotland, young people should wear a warm outdoor jacket.  At this stage, all PE activities will still take place outdoors until further Scottish Government Guidance is received, therefore appropriate clothing for outdoor PE should also be considered.

If any pupil in S2-S6 chooses to leave school to go to the local shops/park at lunchtime, we would remind parents and pupils that COVID-19 is very much prevalent in our society and the new variant has much higher transmission rates, therefore they must be mindful of the risks they are putting themselves and others at.  Pupils must adhere to the Scottish Government guideline which involved 2-metre social distancing and the use of face masks in shops.  This will undoubtedly lead to more lengthy queues at local shops, so please be mindful that our afternoon lessons will begin promptly at 1.05 pm.  Pupils must continue to use their appropriate entrance/exit to school at this time to ensure continuity of education for all.    
As we detailed in previous communications, young people should return to school in full school uniform at this point.  This includes black trousers/skirt, white shirt and school tie.  Black school hoodies or black hoodies with no logo are acceptable, as are black blazers.  If there are any difficulties with this, please contact your child’s Pupil Support Teacher in the first instance as we may be able to support you with this.

Our school risk assessments continue to be live documents, which are updated continuously in light of new scientific and Scottish Government guidance.  Rigorous and enhanced cleaning routines remain in place across the school – especially for frequently touched areas, toilets and classrooms.  Hand sanitisers are located at the entrances and exits of each building and pupils and staff are clear on the expectations we have of the entire school community.  Classroom doors will remain open throughout the day to minimise the need to touch door handles and classroom windows will be open to improve ventilation.  Corridors have a clear system for movement and we have a no-bell strategy during the school day, with the exception of start and finish times, to minimise the flow of pupil traffic at peak timetable changeover points.   To support a return to in-person schooling for all pupils, there will be no social distancing between young people in classrooms.  We remain confident however that the steps we have taken regarding revised timetables, staggered starts, separate break areas and rigorous health and safety routines, including ventilation, will help to mitigate against potential challenges.  Two metre social distancing between pupils and staff will remain in place.  

Please remember that all pupils and school staff are eligible to undertake Lateral Flow Device (LFD) Testing at home to support the school community and minimise the transmission of COVID-19 with people who are asymptomatic.  These should be collected from the school office, following completion of the relevant consents.  Separate information and consents have previously been shared with you, but if you require more, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.  Tests should be collected from the school office in advance of pupils returning.  The office will be available to distribute LFD tests wb 12th April (Monday-Friday 10 am to 3 pm).
Please do not also hesitate to share any concerns with us if you think that we can support you and your child further.    
	House
	Pupil Support Teacher and House Depute (DHT)

	Arran
	Miss McGugan – gw15mcgugankatie@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Kelly - RKelly@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss McTaggart – gw10mctaggartfiona2@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Thyne - AThyne@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms Gibson – gw15gibsonanna@glow.sch.uk
DHT Ms Cook – KCook@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr Samson – gw17samsonian@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Preston – Apreston@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	All
	Mrs Bertolini – gw10bertoliniloraine@glow.sch.uk
Mrs Ogilvie – gw11morrisonjennife4@glow.sch.uk

	Head Teacher
	Mrs Ayed – headteacher@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


As always, thank you for your support and enjoy the remainder of your Spring Break.  We look forward to seeing all of our pupils on Tuesday 20th April.  Take care and stay safe.
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Yours sincerely
Kirsty Ayed

Kirsty Ayed

Head Teacher[image: image1.png]
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